HB2658 Testimony

Gold Star Sibling License Plates

Three minutes. | have three minutes to tell you about my brother. It
took a fraction of that time for him to step on a landmine. My brother,
US Marine Sergeant lan Matthew Tawney, died on December 16, 2010,
in Sangin, Afganistan. It’s a place most people have never heard of. |
know more about Sangin than | care to. lan left behind his wife and
baby girl, who was born three months after he was killed. He was just

25 years old.

The last time | spoke with lan was over the phone a few weeks before
he went to Afghanistan. We talked about his upcoming deployment
and preparing for the birth of his first child. | can still hear his voice
which was filled with excitement about becoming a father. He and his
wife had bought the baby’s crib and decided they would name her
Claire. | tried to keep him on the phone as long as possible. We finally
said our goodbyes and | told him how much | loved him, he said, “I'll be

fine.”

Three minutes. | have three minutes to tell you what an amazing

person lan was. He was a young man who was born in rural Polk
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license plate on our vehicles. It’s a way for us to honor them every day,
and to keep their memories alive. The war has not ended, and when
it’s over, our grief and loss will not end with it. These fine men and
women will still be absent from our lives. We cannot forget, ever, what

they have done for all of us and our country.

So I'm asking you today to please pass legislation so that the brothers
and sisters of our fallen can have the opportunity to be recognized in a

very public way as they carry out the legacy of their heroes.
Thank you.

Karin Tawney-Lamberton



